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~Quick Hits from The Editor ~ 
 
 
 

GENERAL   MEMBERSHIP   MEETING 
 

October 1, 2008 
 

7:00 pm 
 

Deli Café-Holt 
 

 
 

         BOARD MEETING 
 

            October 15, 2008 
 

                     6:30 pm 
 
               Delhi Café-Holt 

 
 
 
 

Please send any articles you would like to have 
published to: editor @ cccorvette.org 

 
 



From the President… 
 
 Now that summer is officially over (whimper, whimper) I have to say that it has been a 
great one. We had pretty good weather for all of our events (HAZ notwithstanding) and Sandy 
and I got to spend time with many old friends and make a lot of new ones. I want to thank 
everyone for all the hard work, help, support and just generally great attitudes throughout this 
show season. You’ve all combined to make it a fun summer. 

 I certainly don’t want to make it sound like the years over, it definitely isn’t. We have 
many great events pending at the club and regional level. Please keep track of the club calendar 
for future events and details. This is the time of year when we start to think about putting the 
cars away or planning that “off season” project to get ready for next year. If any of you have 
any tips, hints, suggestions or questions regarding the storage of your car, send them to me and 
maybe I’ll put something together for the web site. 

 As we were preparing for “Horsepower at the Zoo” we came across some very nice 
items that had been offered as “Door prizes”. Because these items were above and beyond the 
normal door prize we had decided to have a “Silent” auction the day of the show to raise a little 
more money for the zoo. Well, we all know how that turned out so on to plan B. By now you 
have received an e-mail blast about the auction we will be having at the October meeting. We 
have provided photos and descriptions of the items to be offered in this newsletter. If you 
aren’t able to be at the meeting but would like to bid on an item please follow the instructions 
included with the photos. If you have any questions about the process you can call me at 
517.482.9584. This is a nice opportunity to raise a little extra for the zoo and to score some 
nice items for you. Thanks again for your help.  

 So far we have some great nominations for the 2009 board but we still have room for 
more so come to the October meeting prepared to nominate those people you think can best 
take this club in the direction you want it to go. Remember, you can always nominate yourself, 
I think that level of conviction would be cool. If you haven’t renewed your membership, don’t 
forget to bring your check book to the meeting along with your renewal application from the 
web site.  

JB 

 

 

Editorial Comment: 

Don’t you all think that John did a good job 
of color coordination for this picture taken 
at our All Corvette Show at Bud Kouts on 
June 14? 



AAUUCCTTIIOONN::  Items will be auctioned at the October General Membership Meeting to raise funds 
for Potter Park Zoo. If you will not be at the meeting, and would like to place a bid on one or more of 
these items, please email board @ cccorvette.org. Include your name, Item #, description, opening 
bid, step bid, and the maximum amount you will be bidding. Someone will be assigned to bid for you. 

The items on these pages were donated to raise additional funds for Potter Park Zoo. 

 
Donor:  Eby Brown 
 
Item #1:  Sony Walkman Weather band AM/FM arm band 
radio.  
 

 Slim and lightweight; weather/FM/AM stereo radio with 
digital tuner  

 Included armband and belt clip, stopwatch, and split and 
pitch timer are ideal for sports; sports headphones supplied  

 Convenient LED display angle features easy-to-use 
up/down controls; single AAA battery operation  

 25-station preset memory (15 FM/5 AM/5 WB)  
 Mega Bass sound system  

 

  
 
Donor:  Dean Trailways 
 
Item #2:  Soaring Eagle Casino Transportation 
Ride the Dean Trailways Motorcoach to the 
Soaring Eagle Casino in Mt. Pleasant. Choose 
from a day or night trip. A total of 6 passes are 
available.  
 
The bidding will be for one pass. The highest 
bidder will be allowed to choose how many 
passes they want at the price they bid. (They 
can choose to purchase 1 pass or all 6 (at 6 
times the price of their final bid). The next 
highest bidder will then be allowed to purchase 
remaining passes in the same manner, etc. 

  



AAUUCCTTIIOONN::  Items will be auctioned at the October General Membership Meeting to raise funds 
for Potter Park Zoo. If you will not be at the meeting, and would like to place a bid on one or more of 
these items, please email board @ cccorvette.org. Include your name, Item #, description, opening 
bid, step bid, and the maximum amount you will be bidding. Someone will be assigned to bid for you. 

The items on these pages were donated to raise additional funds for Potter Park Zoo. 

 
Donor:  MSU Federal Credit Union 
 
Item #3:  Malibu Riviera Picnic Pack 
Deluxe insulated pack with picnic service for 2, made of 
durable 600D polyester canvas. The elegant and unique Malibu 
shoulder pack is perfect for picnics, concerts, or travel. This 
tote has an integrated wine storage section and a spacious food 
storage section with removable waterproof liner. The adjustable 
shoulder strap makes it easy to carry. A wonderful gift idea! 
 

 2 tumblers (acrylic)  

 2 napkins (cotton 14" x 14")  

 1 corkscrew (waiter style stainless steel)  

 1 cutting board (wood 6" x 6")  

 1 cheese knife (stainless steel with wood handle)  

 2 plates (melamine 9")  

 2 each - knives forks and spoons (stainless steel) 

 
 
 

 

 
Donor:  Eby Brown 
 
Item #4:  TruTech 5-CD AM/FM Stereo 
Table top unit with remote control 

 



AAUUCCTTIIOONN::  Items will be auctioned at the October General Membership Meeting to raise funds 
for Potter Park Zoo. If you will not be at the meeting, and would like to place a bid on one or more of 
these items, please email board @ cccorvette.org. Include your name, Item #, description, opening 
bid, step bid, and the maximum amount you will be bidding. Someone will be assigned to bid for you. 

The items on these pages were donated to raise additional funds for Potter Park Zoo. 

 
Donor:  7-Up Bottling Company 
 
Item #5:  Table Top Pop Cooler / Pop Machine 
Keeps 12 cans of pop cold and dispenses them at the touch of a 
button. 
 

 
  

 
Donor:  Eby Brown  
 
Item #6:  Philips DVD Player 
Discover your movie’s potential with DivX 
Ultra Playback. Be impressed with this Philips 
DVD player. Step into another home 
entertainment arena as you immerse yourself 
with DivX movies and Windows Media Audio 
in your own living room. 
 
 
 

 



AAUUCCTTIIOONN::  Items will be auctioned at the October General Membership Meeting to raise funds 
for Potter Park Zoo. If you will not be at the meeting, and would like to place a bid on one or more of 
these items, please email board @ cccorvette.org. Include your name, Item #, description, opening 
bid, step bid, and the maximum amount you will be bidding. Someone will be assigned to bid for you. 

The items on these pages were donated to raise additional funds for Potter Park Zoo. 

 
Donor:  Arthur & Marilyn Ickes 
 
Item #7:  Storage Pouches 
Inspired by soft-sided saddle bags from a 
motorcycle, these storage pouches make 
excellent use of the extra space behind the seats 
of your Corvette. They are big enough to hold a 
laptop computer and are also removable to go 
where you go. 

  
 
Donor:  Arthur & Marilyn Ickes 
 
Item #8:  General Storage 
Keep the trunk space of your Corvette neat and 
tidy with this compartmentalized storage bag. 

  
 
Donor:  Arthur & Marilyn Ickes 
 
Item #9:  Removable Roof Panel Storage Bag 
Help prevent scratches to the transparent roof 
panel on your Corvette when it is stowed with 
this roof panel storage bag. 

 



CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB 
General Membership Meeting – September 3, 2008 

 
 
President John Bechtel called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  He extended a welcome 
to visitors and members. 
 
Secretary:  Sandy Bechtel presented the minutes of the August 6, 2008 general meeting.  
Carol Putmon moved to approve them as written.  Rich Bratschi seconded.  Motion 
passed. 
 
Ambassador:  Sandy Bechtel gave a report on the ambassadors’ meeting held at the 
National Corvette Museum during its 14th annual anniversary Labor Day celebration:  
*Wendell Strode reported that 70+ acres have been purchased for $1,000,060 to develop 
a motorplex.  A campaign is underway to pay for the land within three years.  The 
motorplex will include a 1.5 road course, a ¼ mile drag strip, and a 2-acre autocross area.  
A burn-out area may also be included.  The motorplex will be used for museum events, 
club events, driving schools, leased training, etc.  *Caravan ’09 plans are moving along.  
Captains choose their own routes.  Many clubs and captains have blocked hotel rooms.  
People are encouraged to book rooms in Nashville for the time being.  When local 
blocked rooms are not reserved, they will be released.  (Refer to the museum’s website 
for names and locations of available rooms.)  People can then book local rooms and 
cancel their Nashville rooms.  Many volunteers will be needed for the 2009 Labor Day 
Anniversary Celebration/Caravan.  Shuttles will transport people to and from designated 
parking areas.  *Fall/Winter and Caravan ’09 merchandise is now available on line. 
Caravan car flags are only available through captains.  *Carl Stover from Georgia won 
the 2009 Red Corvette Coupe. 
 
Points:  Carrie Hutton advised points are updated on our website. 
 
Membership:  Colleen Bratschi reported we currently have 119 regular, 1 honorary, and 
73 FCOA members.  She is now accepting renewals for 2009.  She reminded us that your 
membership must be renewed before you can vote at the November general meeting.  If 
you must vote by absentee ballot, please request one from Shalimar Maynard (517-347-
2949 or shalmayn@aol.com) by October 20, 2008. 
 
Social:  Kathy Wyma reported that recent events (Bones & Cones, Spartan Speedway 
Low-Speed, and Corvette Crossroads) were successful.  Gloria Reiffer noted 42 members 
attended Crossroads – 5 won awards.   Upcoming events include:  September 6th Drive & 
Dine, September 7th Beekman Center car show, September 14th Horsepower at the Zoo 
car show, September 20th Paragon open house, September 21st shopping trip to the 
Frandor Dress Barn (RSVP to Diane Brown by September 14th), September 27th 
Putmons’s BBQ/Hayride/Bonfire, October 11th Drive & Dine, and October 18th color 
tour.  Check our website for event flyers.  Kathy indicated we still need a date and prizes 
for bingo at Tamarack Assisted Living Center.  Dave Cripe noted September 7th is the 

mailto:shalmayn@aol.com


last 2008 show at Gilmore’s Car Museum.  There is also a car show in Holt on September 
21st. 
 
Treasurer:  Carol Putmon reported that all bills are paid under the current approved 
budget.  See her for specific account balances. 
 
Editor:  Chris Burke stated the deadline for submitting October newsletter information to 
her is September 22/23.   
 
Competition:  Gary Wyma noted the regional NCCC meeting will be held at 
LaSenorita’s on September 9th.  All club members are welcome to attend.  He also stated 
he is trying to schedule the chassis dyno testing event for some time in October. 
 
Public Relations:  Bob Maynard had nothing new to report about HAZ sponsors. 
 
Governor/Vice President:  Rich Bratschi reported we made almost $1,500.00 at our 
low-speed event.  Rich also issued a challenge to members to donate money to HAZ. 
 
President:  John Bechtel noted that he was recently interviewed about Corvettes by a 
Detroit News reporter for an article about General Motors’ 100th anniversary.  The article 
will appear in the September 16th edition.  John also reiterated a person’s membership 
must be current and in good standing to hold an office and/or vote.  He requested that if a 
person is nominated for a board position, that he/she consider the nomination until our 
October general meeting before declining.     
 
Old Business:  Angie Hyde reminded people to pick up their 2008 membership cards 
from her, if they have not already done so.  She also requested old cards people may have 
so she can place them in an album.   
 
New Business:  John Bechtel opened nominations for 2009 board positions.  He 
reminded people that in order to be president, a person must have previously held a board 
position. 
 
Nominations: 
 
President:  John Bechtel 
Secretary:  Connie Britz and Sandy Bechtel 
Points:  Jim DeNike and Ted Lasher 
Membership:  Art Ickes, Angela Hyde, and Julie Lasher 
Social:  Connie Britz, Janet Hardin, and Marilyn Ickes 
Treasurer:  Carol Putmon 
Editor:  Jim DeNike, Chris Burke, and Sue Keith 
Competition:  Craig Iansiti, Patty DeNike, and Terry Burke 
Public Relations:  Mike Britz, Larry Warren, Ted Lasher, and Simon Reiffer. 
Governor/VP:  Mike Britz, Sandy Bechtel, and Ed Politza 
 



Member Comment:  None 
 
50/50 Drawing:  Congratulations to Pam Thompson.  Rich Shatkosky won a Caravan ’09 
T-shirt, and Frank Kessler won a museum Frisbee. 
 
Adjournment:  Gary Wyma moved to adjourn.  Carol Putmon seconded.  Motion 
passed.  Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 



CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB 
Board Meeting – September 17, 2008 

 
President John Bechtel called the meeting to order at 6:32 p.m.  Absent:  Shalimar 
Maynard, Angie Hyde, and Gary Wyma. 
 
Reports: 
 
Secretary:  Sandy Bechtel presented the minutes of the August 20, 2008 board meeting.  
Rich Bratschi moved to approve them as written.  Carol Putmon seconded.  Motion 
passed. 
 
Ambassador:  Sandy Bechtel stated there is nothing new to report. 
 
Points:  Carrie Hutton advised that with the exception of the Spartan Speedway low-
speed event, all points are updated on our website.  Rich Bratschi noted that problems 
with information from NCCC are causing a delay in posting those points.   
 
Membership:  Colleen Bratschi reported we currently have 121 regular, 1 honorary, and 
73 F.C.O.A. members.  She has received 19 primary and 15 spousal/companion renewals 
for 2009.  Colleen suggested that $100.00 be included in next year’s budget for the 
membership position expenses.  As chair of the 2009 nominating committee, she noted 
she is currently contacting nominees to confirm whether or not they will run for office.  
She is pleased with responses. 
 
Social:  Kathy Wyma noted that Jim Balla is taking over chairing our Fall color tour.  It 
will be held on October 11th, and replace the drive & dine previously scheduled for that 
date.  Kathy also explained she is awaiting confirmation from Tamarack to hold our 
annual bingo afternoon on the second Saturday in November.   
 
Treasurer:  Carol Putmon provided balances for all accounts, and noted that all bills 
have been paid.  We are operating within our approved budget. 
 
Editor:  Chris Burke had no report. 
 
Competition:   On Gary Wyma’s behalf, Kathy Wyma noted he is still waiting to 
confirm a date for the dyno testing at Ram Racing, Saranac, MI.     
 
Public Relations:  Bob Maynard stated he will call our advertisers in October so that 
2009 renewals can be in by the end of the year.  He will also contact Bud Kouts 
Chevrolet about renewing their sponsorship of our club. 
 
Governor/Vice President:  Rich Bratschi reported that it was decided at the last NCCC 
regional meeting that all clubs in our region will be assessed $1.00 per member for 
regional operating expenses (postage, travel, etc.).  Rich recommended that our club pay 



our assessment from our treasury, rather than pass it along to our members.  Future club 
budgets should include this expense. 
 
President:  John Bechtel noted some club members expressed a desire to quickly 
reschedule our Horsepower at the Zoo car show.  A zoo official, however, advised John 
this would not be possible because the zoo is expected to be closed through next weekend 
(September 21) because of flooding, and it is not available September 28th or October 5th.  
Based on this information, Bob Maynard moved to cancel the show.  Carrie Hutton 
seconded.  Motion unanimously passed.  Show sponsors and pre-registrants will be 
contacted and asked if they wish to have their money refunded or donated to the zoo.  
Trophies and dash plaques will be paid for and used next year.  (There will be an expense 
to replace the brass plates on the trophies with 2009 information.)  We will have a silent 
auction for a couple large door prizes, and also auction off six donated Dean Trailways 
Soaring Eagle Casino round-trip bus tickets.  All   proceeds will be donated to the zoo.  
 
Based on John’s past request to form a charitable donations committee for our holiday 
season, Bob Maynard, Rich Bratschi, and Sandy Bechtel agreed to do so. Because 
donations are down for so many local non-profit organizations, increasing our $900.00 
budget to $1,500.00 was discussed.  If our membership approves such an increase, it was 
suggested the money be divided three ways:  $500.00 Lansing Food Bank, $500.00 Red 
Cross, and $500.00 VFW National Home for Children.  As in past years, personal 
donations will also be collected and included with the club’s donations.  Further 
discussion will take place at the October general membership meeting.     
 
John noted Patty DeNike contacted him about the possibility of club members 
participating in a house Extreme Makeover taking place soon in Lansing.  Information 
will be forwarded to our membership so interested people can contact the organization.   
 
Old Business:  None 
 
New Business:  Chris Burke noted that because she will not be attending the October 
general membership meeting, it will be necessary for John to print and distribute agendas. 
 
Member Comment:  None 
 
Adjournment:  Carrie Hutton moved to adjourn.  Chris Burke seconded.  Meeting 
adjourned at 8:15 p.m.             



 

Nominations for the 2009 Board of Directors will take place at the September and October membership meetings. In preparation, all 
members are encouraged to review the CCCC By-Laws for a description of the duties of club officers.  

To help the process flow smoothly, a nomination committee will be formed. This committee will contact everyone nominated. At this 
time, we are looking for 3or 4 members to serve on the Nomination Committee.  If you are interested in serving, please contact any 
one of the current Board Members. In addition, all members are encouraged to attend the remaining Board Meetings.  This is a great 
way to learn more about the Board positions, and ask questions of the outgoing Board Members regarding their duties.  

We ask that you do not turn down nominations at the meeting, but take time to think it over. A member of the committee will call those 
nominated to ascertain willingness to accept the nomination. Please be assured that your name will not go on the ballot if you inform 
the committee member that you don’t wish to run for a board position. If nominated for more than one position you can let the 
committee member that contacts you know which position(s) you would be interested in serving. Members may also contact a 
committee member directly with any questions. 

The election of 2009 board members will take place at the November membership meeting. Absentee ballots will be available. 

It’s DUES Time Again !!! Don’t Wait till it’s too LATE …  

The deadline for Membership Renewal is November 5th, 2008. If you are interested in running for an elected 
office and/or voting in the November election, your dues must be paid. 
 
Consider renewing at either the September 3rd, October 1st, or November 5th, General Membership 
Meetings.  
 
You may also mail your form and check to: COLLEEN BRATSCHI 
                                            4379 ZIMMER RD. 
                                                                           WILLIAMSTON, MICH. 48895 
 
 Make checks payable to: Capital City Corvette Club 

 
Renewal Form-(please update) 

 
Name: (Primary Member):____________________________________________ 
Spouse/Companion:_________________________________________________ 
Address:_________________________________________________ City:___________________ 
State:________ Zip_________________  
Telephone: ______________________________________________  
Email Address:___________________________________________  
Corvette Models owned: Coupe____Convertible____ Year:______  
 
PRIMARY RENEWAL: $55.00   
SPOUSE/COMPANION MEMBER RENEWAL/NEW: $20.00  
$10.00 LATE FEE TO NCCC FOR RENEWING AFTER NOVEMBER 5, 2008.  
 
Please note that beginning with the January 2009 edition, the CCCC Connections Newsletter will only be 
available via the website, or at the General Membership Meeting.  If you prefer a hard copy of the 
Newsletter mailed to you, please add $24 for postage and handling to your renewal dues. Thank you.  
 
 
  
 
Thanks for your Cooperation.  
COLLEEN BRATSCHI 
MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR 
 
 



Nominations / Election: Nominations for the 2009 Board of Directors of Capital City 
Corvette Club are open at the September and October general membership meetings. The 
election takes place at our general membership meeting on November 5.  

If you will not be at the November meeting, absentee ballots are available by contacting 
Shalimar Maynard by phone or at the email address on our membership list. Requests must 
be made prior to October 30 in order to allow the necessary time for the US Postal Service to 
process the mail. 

President:  The President shall perform such duties as shall be designated by the Board of 
Directors. The President shall preside at all meetings of the Members and the Board of 
Directors. The President may call special meetings of the Members of the Board of Directors, 
and may exercise special authority as noted elsewhere in these by-laws. The President shall 
be the Chief Executive Officer of the Club.  

Governor / Vice President:  The Governor shall perform such duties as shall be designated 
by the Board of Directors and consistent with the NCCC Guidelines to Governors document. 
The Governor is responsible to ensure the Club remains in Good Standing with NCCC by at 
minimum ensuring voting proxies are in the hands of the Regional Executive prior to every 
National Governor’s meeting not personally attended. As directed by the Board of Directors 
the Governor is encouraged to attend at least two of the scheduled meetings established by 
the National Council of Corvette Clubs and shall attend at least 75% of all the Michigan 
Region Meetings. The Governor shall present all activities or communications regarding 
items for publication, competition, membership, and social functions to each respective 
Officer for their information. The Governor shall present a written report detailing information 
discussed at the NCCC Governors Meetings in the Club newsletter annually. The Governor 
shall also serve as the Club’s Vice President and shall accept the duties of the President 
during his/her absence.  

Competition Director:  The Competition Director shall perform such duties as shall be 
designated by the Board of Directors. The responsibility of all competition events sponsored 
by this Club and/or coordinated with any other organization pertaining directly to competition 
is appointed to the Competition Director. The Competition Director shall attend at least 75% 
of all the Michigan Region Meetings and report back to the General Membership. It is the 
responsibility of the Competition Director to perform the expected duties governed by the 
Michigan Region. Sanctioned events, times, dates, and locations must be made readily 
available in the newsletter and at the General Membership meeting to all Club Members 
within a proper time prior to that said event. The Competition Director is ultimately 
responsible for the competition points program. The Competition Director and Points Director 
are responsible to select and purchase the year-end awards and/or patches.  

Editor:  The Editor shall perform such duties as shall be designated by the Board of 
Directors. It is the Editor's job to assume the responsibility of gathering, organizing, and 
providing all pertinent data and information in a monthly newsletter. The newsletter shall 
contain reports from each Officer with minutes from General Membership, Board, or Special 
meetings and any other information of interest to the Membership as a whole. It shall be 
published within the last day of the preceding month for the month of intended publication. 
The newsletter shall be sent or made available to every Primary Member in the Club. Extra 
newsletters may be printed for promotional use by the Membership and Public Relations 
Director and any Club Member.  



Membership Director:  The Membership Director shall perform such duties as shall be 
designated by the Board of Directors and assume the responsibilities and encourage the 
recruitment of New Members, collection of membership dues, submitting to the Club 
Governor the NCCC and Club renewals, and keeping Membership records up-to-date. The 
Membership Director shall also handle the promotional perks given out by NCCC/CCCC to 
New Members. The Membership Director is responsible to have published in the newsletter, 
twice a year, a membership list with addresses, email addresses, and phone numbers.  

Points Director:  The Points Director shall perform such duties as shall be designated by the 
Board of Directors. It is the duty of the Points Director to provide a list of possible points to be 
earned and to compile such points. Monthly up-to-date points are required to be made 
available to the General Membership. A breakdown of Points shall be made available to the 
General Membership at all General Membership meetings. The Points Director and 
Competition Director are responsible to select and purchase the year-end awards as 
budgeted.  

Public Relations Director:  The Public Relations Director shall perform such duties as shall 
be designated by the Board of Directors to promote Club participation in Civic Activities and 
to enhance the image of the Club and its events. The Public Relations Director is responsible 
for putting up promotional displays at all Club functions involving the public. This position is 
also responsible for coordinating solicitation of advertisers for the newsletter.  

Secretary:  The Secretary shall perform such duties as shall be designated by the Board of 
Directors. The Secretary shall attend all meetings of the Members and Officers and shall 
record decisions, actions to be undertaken and votes in a book kept for that purpose. In the 
absence of the Secretary, another Member shall be chosen by the President to perform said 
duties pro tempore. It shall be the responsibility of the Secretary to handle Club 
correspondence and make it available to the Membership.  

Social Director:  The Social Director shall perform such duties as designated by the Board 
of Directors and shall assume the responsibilities of the coordination of all Club Social 
functions. The Social Director shall make readily available in the newsletter, Web site and 
General Membership meetings, times, dates, and locations of all social events At club 
meeting he/she shall congratulate members on the occasion of such events as birthdays and 
anniversaries.  

Treasurer:  The Treasurer shall perform such duties as shall be designated by the Board of 
Directors. The Treasurer shall have custody of all monies, debts, and obligations belonging to 
the Club and shall make all payments of the Club debts upon the approval of the President 
and/or the Board of Directors. All checks, drafts, and other orders for payment of money shall 
be signed in the name of the Club by the Treasurer and one of the three other Board 
Members specified by the President and approved by the Board of Directors. A report of the 
financial status of the Club monies shall be given at each regular meeting and whenever 
requested by the President. The Treasurer shall at minimum maintain the Clubs records in 
accordance with Generally Accepted Accounting Principles. The records should be in a 
format auditable by the IRS and subject to annual review by a Club Audit Committee 
composed of members that may include the past Treasurer, or any member that has 
bookkeeping or accounting experience. The Club financial records must include at minimum 
an annual operating budget and year to date variances from budget, an annual income 
statement with separate schedules for overall operations, and for each fundraising event with 
sufficient detail to permit the annual budgeting process. 



 
           

 

                  Capital City Chatter 
 

           Please be sure to wish a Happy Birthday to the 
following CCCC Club Members! 

 
Ron Cooper-October 7    Jennifer Everhart-October 

16 
Steve Spinrad-October 8    Joshua Braman-October 18 

   
Don Johnston-October 10    Rich Shatkosky-October 20 
Carrie Hutton-October 11    Tom Stump-October 23 
Brenda Shatkosky-October 14   Cindy Hanses-October 27 
    

2009 Board Nominations 
If you were unable to attend the September or October General Membership 
Meetings, you are still able to cast your vote for the 2009 Board of 
Directors. Please contact Shalimar Maynard by October 20, 2008 to obtain 
an Absentee Ballot.  Please see your membership list for contact 
information for Shalimar. Remember, your dues must be paid in order for 
your vote to count.  
 
Fall Color Tour Update 
Please note the following changes to previously scheduled events in 
October.  The Drive N Dine on the 11th will now be held as the CCCC 
Annual Fall Color Tour.  Jim Balla will be hosting the tour again this 
year, which will start at Clark Corners (Old Outlet Mall) at noon. The 
group will be leaving promptly at 12:30, and stopping for dinner around 
4:00.  From there the tour will end with a stop at Soaring Eagle Casino 
in Mt. Pleasant for some fun and games! There currently is nothing on 
the club calendar for October 18th. If you have any questions or would 
like more information on the Fall Color Tour, please contact Jim Balla, 
or CCCC Social Director, Kathy Wyma.   
             
Volunteer Opportunities 
The club is always looking for volunteers to help out or organize events 
such as car shows, community events, and social events. Please be sure 
to contact any of your club officers if you are willing to volunteer 
your time, and have some fun in the process!  
 
Event Flyers 
In order to save space, The Connection newsletter will no longer feature 
flyers for events other than those being held by CCCC. Be sure to check 
the website for a full list of NCCC Michigan Region Events, as well as 
other local events of interest to Corvette enthusiasts.  
 
Member Profiles 
The editor is looking for Member Profiles for upcoming newsletters. If 
you have not been featured, or would like to update your profile, please 
contact Chris Burke at editor @ cccorvette.org.  
 
 

 
  



                   

        Join us for a Drive N Dine! 

 

Hosted by Terry & Chris Burke 

Saturday, November 8, 2008 

We will meet at the Okemos Park & Ride off of I‐96 
behind Cracker Barrel. 

Please arrive no later than 3:15, we will be departing 
promptly at 3:30. 

Weather permitting we will drive our Corvettes! Steel 
bodies welcome. Please RSVP to Terry or Chris by 

November 1. 

Terry: tb721 @ Verizon.net 

Chris: redvettegirl98 @ Verizon. net 

         

 



Member Profile 

Introducing: James & Mara Boettcher 

 

James and Mara Boettcher are returning 
members of Capital City Corvette Club. They 
belonged to our club in the mid 1980’s and 
rejoined us in August of this year.  They are 

currently living in East Lansing, and own a 1987 
Silver/Grey Hardtop Corvette.   

James and Mara met in Rio De Janiero, Brazil 
and married in 1986.  They have a dog named 
Mia.  James is a retiree from General Motors 

which leaves him plenty of time for his two 
hobbies, housework and taking care of his 

Corvette. 

James and Mara heard about our club from Holt 
Auto Sales, and we are very happy to have 

them join us, and hope they have many years 
of fun with Capital City Corvette Club! 

 



0 Kathleen Andrews* 20 Art Doty* 22 Dave Kuempel 8 Eddie Root
10 Roy Bailey 19 Nancy Doty* 22 Diana Kuempel 2 Brian Sebolt
12 Pat Bailey 9 Catherine Eiseman 23 Lewis Kuempel 23 Brenda Shatkosky*

6 Jim Balla* 9 Raoul Eiseman 29 Julie Lasher 33 Richard Shatkosky*
5 Bruce Baulch 2 Jennifer Everhart* 36 Ted Lasher 5 Janyce Shepler
1 Sharon Baulch 11 Kady Gisse 11 Harold Leeman 5 John Shepler

48 John Bechtel 13 Randy Gisse 2 Mark Lewis 14 Victor Smith
46 Sandy Bechtel 4 Cynthia Gregor 2 Patty Lewis 0 Loretta Spinrad

2 Jim Boettcher 0 Bill Griffith 12 Ellie Lickfeldt 2 Steve Spinrad
0 Mara Boettcher 4 Mark Hansen 17 Pat Lickfeldt 2 Janet Sprague
1 Joshua Brahman 0 Nancy Hansen 24 Bob Maynard 3 Michael Sprague

30 Colleen Bratschi 1 Cindy Hanses 23 Shalimar Maynard 4 Dan  Stremler
31 Rich Bratschi 1 Phil Hanses 14 Jeff McQuade 4 Nancy Stremler
16 Connie Britz 20 Janet Hardin 7 Barb Musselman 15 Kathy Stump
22 Mike Britz 26 Carrie Hutton 7 Stephen Musselman 17 Tom Stump

4 David Brown 12 Angela Hyde 2 George Nelson 4 James Sutherland
10 Diana Brown-Mosher 26 Craig Iansiti 4 Diana Parks 0 Linda Swift
32 Chris Burke 17 Arthur Ickes 4 Howard Parks 8 Gordon Terwilliger
25 Terry Burke 17 Marilyn Ickes 14 Joe Platte 9 Joseph Thomas*

0 Pam Candy 1 Dick Iding 14 Pam Platte 9 Pam Thompson
0 Cindy Carr 3 Chuck Jennings 18 Ed Politza 4 Sue VanAtta
0 David Carr 3 Geri Jennings 14 Suzanne Politza 8 Larry Warren

13 Ronald Cooper 5 Don Johnston 0 David Pursel 8 Linda Warren
13 Kathy Cooper 5 Janet Johnston 0 Kathryn Pursel 0 Jan Wasco*
14 Dave Cripe* 19 Greg Kapp 34 Carol Putmon 0 Ken Wasco*
11 Pat Cripe 30 Kim Keith 29 Randy Putmon 5 Lee Webster

2 Joel Crutcher 30 Sue Keith 9 Don Reed 20 Larry Wight
3 Darwin Day 3 Frank Kessler 7 Kathy Reed 28 Gary Wyma
3 Sheila Day 3 Judy Kessler 48 Gloria Reiffer 32 Kathy Wyma

20 Jim Denike 13 Bob Kroupa 42 Simon Reiffer
26 Patti Leppanen-Denike 13 Kathy Kroupa 35 Robert Ribar

48 John Bechtel 42 Simon Reiffer 34 Carol Putmon 32 Kathy Wyma
48 Gloria Reiffer 36 Ted Lasher 33 Richard Shatkosky*
46 Sandy Bechtel 35 Robert Ribar 32 Chris Burke

* Members denoted by an asterisk have their NCCC membership number with another club.

Celebrating Our 50th Anniversary!
1958 - 2008

Current 2008 Top Ten

Participation Points as of September 23, 2008



2801 E. Michigan Ave., Lansing  •  517-374-0900  •  BudKoutsChevy.com

CORVETTE ENTHUSIASTS
SINCE 1954

sales • leasing • service/body repair
( ON all MODEL years! )

NOW OFFERING A 10% DISCOUNT ON PARTS AND LABOR
ON ALL CORVETTE REPAIRS TO CORVETTE CLUB MEMBERS!

DISCLAIMER: PLEASE IDENTIFY YOURSELF AS A corvette club MEMBER.
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